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Dear Par ents,  
 
 

Dental Van Visit  
All students have now had their appointment with the Dental Van (unless your child 

was absent from school) .  Any follow up appointment notifications come from the 
Dental Service, not the school.  

 
Fees  

If you havenôt yet finalised  your 2020 account , ple ase do so  in the next week .   
Payment ma y be made  by Bpay, cash,  eftpos,  credit card (in person or over the phone), 

or set up a direct debit which can continue throughout the Christmas holiday period.     

Thank yo u to the families who have made payment over the past week, or have  
provided us with a timeline as to when they anticipate the fees will be paid.   

 
Building Works  

We had another chance to view the progress of the works earlier this week.   It looks 
amazing, and we expect that the first group will move into the new space on the 7 th . 
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Prep Orientation Session  

Today, we had our Prep 2021 students visit us again for their second orientation.  They 
were very excited, and made their own ócrownsô to take home, which they couldn ôt wait 

to show off to their parents .   
 

Covid Reminder  
I f you r child shows any cold - like symptoms, they must not come to school until they 

have been tested for Covid and the result presented to the school PRIOR to returning.   
You can  take a screenshot of the test result and email it to Leanne 

(office@hnpe.catholic.edu.au).  
 
 

Kiss & Drop Driveway  

Just a reminder to parents that this zone is designed to keep the traffic flow moving, 
after dropping your child.  When your child has reached the gate, you should exit 

straight away.  Ple ase don ôt linger, as it holds up the traffic.    Thank you for your  
co-operation in this matter.  
 
 

Health Care Card Holders   -   CSEF Important Update  
Have you been granted a Health Care /Pension concession in the past 5 months?   Due 

to COVID, the Government has authorised the Dept of Education & Training (DET) to 
extend the CSEF (Camps, Sports & Excursion Funds) payment.    
 

Any parent who has been granted a Health Care Card (or Pension card), in the period 
from 15 April to 5 October , is eligible for 50% ($62.5 0 per child) of the yearly CSEF,  

HOWEVER your benefit/ card MUST be valid on 5 th  October to receive the CSEF.  
 

Forms must be returned  by  next Monday 23 November at the latest.  
 

Also, given the circumstances this year,  as m ost schools were unable to book  

excursions/camp s, swimming etc. , DET have granted schools a óone-offô dispensation 
to transfer any unused CSEF to the books /stationery levy.   
 
 
 

Caroline Galea  
Principal  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

GOOD SPORTSMANSHIP AWARD  
Phillip T  -   Grade PM  

Zoe H  -  Grade 1B  
Makayla D   -   Grade 4C  

Alexia M   -   Grade 5M 
 

 
 

 

P.E. & SPORT NEWS  -   MR DERRYN LING, P .E. LEADER 



 

 
 

 

The w inners this week (award s presented at Tuesdayôs Assembly ) are:  
 

PA Tasmeen S ï OôGrady  &  Hayden M -  Cleary  

PM Angelo Z -  McGrath  
1B Mikayla L ï McGrath  &  Jasmine P ï Edwards  &  Andrew B  -   Cleary  

2C Nirvair S -  Edwards  
2F Bentley S -  McGrath  

3B Isabella S -  Samaritan  
3K Johnny N ï OôGrady  

4C Luca P -  Mannix  

4F Olivia D ï OôGrady  
5C Marcus C -  Mannix  

5M Bonita D -  Samaritan  
6L Thomas A ï OôGrady  

6Z  Ben S -  Cleary  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Soldier  

For all the people that want to protest.  

Youôre welcome, we protect you and you're protected by the best. 

Your voice is so strong and loud but who will fight for you,  

No one will be standing in your crowd.  

 

We are your fathers, brothers and sons,  

Wearing the boots and carrying the guns,  

We are the ones that leave all weôve known, 

To make sure your future is carved into stone.  

 

We are the one who fight and die,  

But we never got to finish saying goodbye.  

We might not be able to save the world,  

But w e try our best,  

From the north to the south to ole country west.  

 

Now that our job is finally done,  

We can rest peacefully under the sun,  

To all our loved ones youôre still in our hearts, 

But know this forever, sometimes we must part.  

 

By Maddison and Isab ella 6Z  

Congratulations 

to our 

Winners!  

 

DISPOSITION ROLL WINNERS  

REMEMBRANCE DAY POEM  



 

 
 

REPORTING YOUR CHILD ABSENT  
As Flexibuzz/Tiqbiz is no longe r available, either ring, o r leave a message on the school 

answering machine , OR email the office ( office@hnpe.catholic.edu.au ).  If you are 
advising the teacher by email, please ócopy inô the office  as well , as teachers are not 

able to check their emails just prior to, or during teaching time .   

 
ACADEMY UNIFORM  

Just a reminder to our parents, if you order online (our password is ï reservoir), or by 
ph one with your credit card, Academy will deliver the item to the school,  (usually ONLY 

once a week),  at no extra cost  to you .   
 

REPLACEMENT SUNGLASSES & LEGIONNAIRE HATS  
Students must wear their sunhat and school sunglasses when outside.   Replacements 

are available from the office.  Legionnaire hats are $11 & sunglasses are $15 .  
 

CANTEEN  
The Canteen is open on  -  Tuesday and Friday  each week .        

A reminder that you DO NOT have to supply a paper bag if you order online.   
 

To order lunch for your child :  

1.  Using a brown paper bag, write your childôs name, teacher's name and what  

they would like to order.   Place your money in the paper bag.  
 

2.  Your child is then required to place the paper bag in the correct lunch basket 

which will be located in the hallway near the office by 9:00 am.  
 

3.  Follow the online instructions to order your ch ildôs lunch online- information is at 

the end of todayôs newsletter (this must be done before 8:30 am ).   Your child is 
then required to place their reusable lunch bag in the basket.    

 
LOST PROPERTY BASK ET 

I s located in the office corridor (near the junction of the corridor leading to the library ).  
Please make sure you NAME every item of clothing clearly .  

 
 

 

 
 

Dear  Parents,  
 

We have organised a Family Picnic Evening in the park.  
 

BYO picnic rug, food, drinks etc.  
 

Where : A. G. Davis Reserve, Wood St, Preston  
When : Wednesday, 25th November, from 5.30pm  
 

Please Note :   
You must  adhere to social distancing rules.  
 
We hope to see you all there!  

ADMINISTRATION NEWS  

P & F  NEWS 

mailto:office@hnpe.catholic.edu.au


 
OUR  PROGRAM OPERATES IN THE SCHOOL  HALL  

 

What weôve been up to this last weekééé 
 

Isn't this week nice and warm?   We love going outside and enjoy the sunshine, however 
it is important to remember to stay cool and drink lots of water when it is hot.  
 

Today we started writing letters to Santa, we need to make sure we post the letters 
early , so Santa can receive  them  and prepare the presents before Christmas arrives.  
 

This morning we also played dodge ball.  Our other favourite ball game is "Down Ball." 
This afternoon we will be decorating some old CDs.  

 

PLEASE SEE OUR  CAMP AUSTRALIA  BROCHURES  AT THE END OF 
TODAY ôS NEWSLETTER  

 
Reminder  
To enrol your child/ren in our program, or to view fees, go to 

www.campaustralia.com.au  and search for our school OR  ring 1300 105 343.  
If you need to contact me, the OSHC mobile number is 0418 576 410 .  

I am happy to assist you with information about our before and after school program.  
Helen, Co -Ordinator  

 
 

 
 

 

Calendar of Known Dates for 20 20   
Reminder ï some dates may need to change  

(New dates added in red)  

 

NOVEMBER       (Canteen days are Tues & Fri)  

P & F Family Picnic Evening   Wed 25  (early evening)  

 

DECEMBER       (Canteen days are Tues & Fri)  

Grade Four Long Day In    Thurs 3  

Grade 6 Confirmation & Graduation   Tues 15  (evening)  

Term 4 ends      Wed 16   (1pm finish)  

 

 

2021 Known Dates  
Friday 29 Jan     Term 1 begins for Gr1 -6 

Monday 1  February    Preps start  Term 1  

Thurs 6 May     School Photo Day (Wk 3, Term 2)  

 

 
TERM DATES 

2021 
Term 1  Commences    Fri 29 Jan (Grade 1 to 6)  to  Thurs 1 April    (Preps start Monday 1 Feb) 
Term 2  Commences  Mon 19 April to Fri 25 June 
Term 3  Commences  Mon 12 July  to Fri 17 September 
Term 4  Commences  Mon 4 Oct to mid 3rd week December (TBA) 

 

http://www.campaustralia.com.au/


 

 
 

 
 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS   
TENNIS  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

LITTLE ATHLETICS 

M.A.D. GROUP NEWS 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
 Parent Registration  

GETTING STARTED  

Welcome to School24.  We look forward to providing you with an easy-to-use online ordering platform that 

can be used on-the-go at any time!  Getting started is easy, just follow the steps below and youôll be ready to 

make your first order in minutes.   

Registration  
 

Go to: www.school24.net.au  

Press the blue  registration button to create your account.   

Enter your unique school ID number to help us match your account with your school.   

Holy Name Primary School - School registration ID:   25108963   

You will then be asked to input your personal details. Once completed click Create Account.  

   

Congratulations you are now registered!  

Activate your Account  
Go to www.school24.net.au  

Use your registered email address and password to login. Once you have logged in you will need to 

complete the following steps to ensure you are ready to make your first order.   

  

Step 1  
Set up your children. In the middle of the screen there is a óstudentsô 

button. Here you can input your childôs name and class, along with 

any allergies or special requirements they may have.   

  

  

Step 2  
Top-up your account. You will be taken to a secure page where you can select a top-up amount and enter 

your card details. Top-up is instant when using visa/master cards.   

  

Place your first order!  You are now ready to make your first order. If you have any queries, please do not hesitate 

to contact our friendly support team on 02 8041 1132 or email us on: help@school24.com.au   

 

 

 

  

Customer support: 02 80411132   
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